

# June Newsletter



## Sponsorship 2025



### **Greetings from Mozambique!**

As the cooler temperatures begin to arrive here in Mozambique, we are reminded of the changing seasons and the faithful God who carries us through each one. April has been a special month—our children celebrated the hope of Easter, we opened a new location to serve more families, and we captured fresh smiles in updated school photos. These moments remind us that God is at work, shaping lives and growing futures. We are so grateful for your partnership that makes this possible.



#### **June 1 Party**

We want to extend our heartfelt thanks to each of our sponsors for making the June 1st Children's Day celebration possible. In Mozambique, Children's Day is uniquely special—it is the most anticipated holiday of the year for children, often considered the closest equivalent to Christmas in America. Thanks to your generous support, hundreds of children experienced a day filled with joy, games, food, and the love of Christ. Your partnership not only made the event memorable but also reminded every child that they



#### **Harvest Season**

Our aspiring agriculturalists are beginning to see the fruit of their hard work as harvest begins. The bounty provides food for families and stability for communities, and the children join in the joy of gathering what was planted months ago.

#### **Looking Ahead**

As we move deeper into the school year, we prepare for midyear exams, soccer programs, and new discipleship opportunities for children and youth. The future is bright, and we are grateful for your partnership.

